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Click on the Camp Villages
brochure above to browse age-
specific activities offered this
summer.

Camp Villages

Whether your grandkids live nearby or
are coming for a visit, join us for this
summer’s Camp Villages program!
Activities run from June 3 to August 2
and fill up fast.

Registration for weeks 1-4 begins today, Thursday, May 16th, and Thursday, June
20th, for weeks 5-9. Don’t delay, online registration opens at 8:30 am on both
days!

https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/REC470_Camp%20Villages%20Summer%20-%20Catalog%20FINAL_0424%20v2%20lowres.pdf


CLOSURES &
RE-OPENINGS

Chula Vista Executive Course

Truman and Roosevelt Executive Courses
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The Chula Vista Executive Golf Course will be closed until further notice as part
of an approved capital improvement project for new greens, fairways, bunker
sand, and updated landscaping.

El Diablo Executive Course
El Diablo Executive Golf course is closed until further notice for its bunker
improvement project. 

Pelican Executive Course
Pelican Executive course is closed for rest and rehabilitation until further
notice. 

Bonita Pass Executive Course will reopen Wednesday,  May 29, 2024.
Bonita Pass Executive Course

Truman and Roosevelt Executive Golf courses are closed  until further notice
for rest and rehabilitation. 

Red and Grey Fox Executive Courses
Red and Grey Fox Executive Golf courses are closed for rest and rehabilitation
until further notice. 

Amberwood Executive Course
Amberwood Golf course is closed until further notice for its Board approved
renovation project.

De La Vista Golf course is closed until further notice for its bunker sand
replenishment project.

De La Vista Executive Course

Sarasota Executive Course
Sarasota Golf course will be closing from May 15 to May 23 for aerification and tee
renovation.

Briarwood Executive Course
Briarwood Golf course will be closing May 14 to May 18 for aerification. 



FACT
SHEET &

When it comes to golf, no other place in the world comes close to The Villages. This
golfing community offers endless recreational play, so residents and their guests
enjoy our many courses year-round. In 2023, more than 2.5 million rounds of golf
were played on The Villages Executive Golf Courses alone. With this much bustling
activity, it is necessary to have a long-term plan for the sustainability and
perpetuity of the golfing experience. 

Rest assured, the Executive Golf Maintenance team works diligently to combat the
typical challenges, such as weather conditions, lack of rain, increased golfer and
golf car traffic,  etc., that affect the overall condition of the courses. We appreciate
all residents who have contacted us with their concerns seeking a resolution or
clarification. Please know that our professionally trained staff works around the
clock with our contracted maintenance crews to deliver the highest quality play
conditions on our Executive Golf courses.  

For more information regarding Executive Golf Course maintenance and
renovations and how you can help keep courses up to par, we urge you to read
through our Executive Fact Sheet and Golf Course Etiquette Guide or visit
DistrictGov.org.

For additional comments or concerns, Executive Golf Maintenance Director, 
Mitch Leininger is available via phone at 352-674-1805 or by email at
ExecutiveGolfMaintenance@DistrictGov.org.
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Golf Etiquette Guide 

https://www.districtgov.org/departments/golf/ExecutiveGolf_FactSheet_V4.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/departments/golf/golf.aspx
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SAVING WATER
INDOORS

Tips

Watch out for silent leaks in toilets. Remove the toilet
tank lid and any colored cleaning agents. Flush to clear the
water in the bowl. Add dye tablets, leak detector fluid or
even a few drops of food coloring to the tank. If there is a
leak, color will appear in the bowl within 10 to 15 minutes.
Flush when the test is completed.

Take shorter showers and make sure there are no leaks
in showerheads. If there is a leak, make sure the
showerhead is screwed tightly. Additionally, make sure
showerheads are low-flow. Older high-volume
showerheads deliver 4 gallons of water per minute.
Pressures have been adjusted to the low flow fixtures to
deliver as good a shower as the higher flow showerheads.

If you believe you have a potable water  leak, contact Utilities Customer
Service at 352-750-0000 and they can review your billing history. Potable
water conservation is a community-wide effort, we all share in the
Stewardship of this valuable resource.

Adjust wash cycles for laundry. Select the minimum
volume of water required for each load. Normal and
permanent press wash cycles use more water, so use the
shortest wash cycle for light loads. Stains can be
pretreated to avoid rewashing.

To learn more about water
conservation, visit TheVillagesWaterWIsdom.com

https://www.thevillageswaterwisdom.com/


Village Community Development Districts 1 – 11
If you live in Districts 1 – 11 located in Sumter County, Marion County or Fruitland
Park portions of The Villages, there will be normal residential sanitation
collection on Monday, May 27, 2024.

Village Community Development District 12, the Villages of DeLuna and
Hammock at Fenney, and District 15
If you live in Village Community Development District 12, the Village of DeLuna
and Hammock at Fenney, and District 15, there will be no sanitation schedule
change due to the holiday.

Village Community Development District 13 (excluding Villages of DeLuna
and Hammock at Fenney) and District 14
If you live in Village Community District 13 (excluding Village of DeLuna and
Hammock at Fenney) and District 14, there will be no residential sanitation
collection on Monday, May 27, 2024. Sanitation collection will be on Thursday,
May 30, 2024.

If you live in the Town of Lady portion of The Villages, there will be no
residential sanitation collection on Monday, May 27, 2024. Sanitation collection
will be on Thursday, May 30, 2024.

If you live in the Lake County portion of The Villages (not including VCDD No. 11
and 14), there will be no sanitation collection on Monday, May 27, 2024.
Sanitation collection will be on Tuesday, May 28, 2024. All collection days for the
week will be moved to the next day.

If you live in the Middleton Community Development District, there will be no
sanitation schedule change due to the holiday.

MEMORIAL DAY 2024
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HOLIDAY
SANITATION



MEMORIAL DAY 2024

All Recreation offices will be closed on Monday, May 27, 2024 in observance of
Memorial Day.  Regular services will resume on Tuesday, May 28, 2024. 

The recreation centers, outdoor facilities, swimming pools and fitness clubs will
be open for your enjoyment.

Guest ID Cards, Executive Trail Fees and Activity Registration will be available
at La Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower, Rohan and Everglades At Your Service
Centers from 8:30 AM to 12:00 PM on Saturday, May 25th, Sunday, May 26th &
Monday, May 27th.  

Enjoy your Memorial Day!

Recreation Center Emergency Address Information

Our dedicated staff is here to help you get the most out of your unique Villages lifestyle. When
enjoying your choice of activities, we ask that you remember participating in recreational
activities always involves some degree of risk. Participants assume full responsibility for and risk
of bodily injury arising out of or in any way connected with participation or involvement in or
presence at the activity or program. To assist you with emergency situations, the recreation &
parks department has provided all outside recreation areas with a bulletin board that has
important 911 information including the address/county/phone number you are calling from.
Emergency 911 phones are located at all equipment buildings and pools with pertinent
emergency information. We encourage all residents to become familiar with their recreation
centers and 911 information. When visiting any recreation center or swimming pool please take a
moment to locate these helpful areas.

DistrictGov.org                      352-753-4508                     CustomerService@DistrictGov.org

HOLIDAY 
CLOSURES



Aviary Recreation Family Pool
     > Tuesday, May 21

Bridgeport Recreation Family Pool
      > Monday, June 3 - Friday, June 28

Burnsed Recreation Tennis Courts 
      > Closed until further notice

Churchill Street Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities 
      and Family Pool 
      > Friday, May 24

Churchill Street Recreation Lindsey Paddock Room
       > Monday, July 1 – Tuesday, July 2

Colony Cottage Recreation Indoor Facilities and Fit Club 
      > Monday, May 13 – Thursday, May 23

Eisenhower Recreation Platform Tennis Courts 
      > Closed until further notice

El Santiago Recreation Upper Building Indoor Facilities
      > Monday, May 13 – Sunday, May 26

Fish Hawk Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities, and Family
Pool

      > Monday, May 20 – Thursday, May 23

Hemingway Neighborhood Recreation Area and Adult Pool
       >Friday, May 17

Hibiscus Recreation Bocce Courts 
      > Monday, May 6 – Friday May 17

Homestead Recreation Dog Park 
      > Monday, April 29 – Friday, May 10

LaBelle Neighborhood Recreation Area Adult Pool
      > Friday, May 10 – Friday, May 31
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FACILITY
CLOSURES
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FACILITY
CLOSURES

Mulberry Grove Recreation Shuffleboard Courts  
      > Monday, May 20 - Friday, May 31

Mulberry Grove Sports Pool
      > Tuesday, June 4 - Thursday, June 6

Rohan Recreation Pickleball Court Pod A 
      > Closed until further notice

Rohan Recreation Platform Tennis Courts 
      > Closed until further notice

Savannah Recreation Sports Pool
      > Monday, March 18, until further notice

Sterling Heights Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool 

      > Wednesday, May 29

Truman Recreation Billiards Room
      > Wednesday, May 22 – Friday, May 24

*Facility Advisory*
For your safety and well-being please refrain from utilizing any

unopen recreation facility prior to the official opening.



Guests of Villages’ residents whose home address is outside Lake, Sumter, and
Marion Counties are eligible to use selected Villages’ resident amenity-supported
recreational facilities. An original Villages Guest ID Card is required for all guests
one (1) year of age and older. Guest ID Card Services are available 7 days a week:
Monday – Friday 8:30am – 5pm: District Customer Service and all At You Service
Centers (Paradise, La Hacienda, Savannah, Mulberry Grove, Laurel Manor, Lake
Miona, Colony Cottage, SeaBreeze, Eisenhower, Rohan, Fenney, Everglades and 
Ezell); Saturday and Sunday 8:30 am – 12 pm: La Hacienda, Lake Miona,
Eisenhower, Rohan and Everglades At You Service Centers Only.
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Guest  ID Services

For a more enjoyable experience, when visiting any swimming pool, take time to
read the signs and become familiar with the Recreation & Parks Department
Guidelines. Locate the courtesy phone, which is located at every pool. Posted next
to each phone is all the necessary information needed in case of an emergency
(center name, address, phone number and county).

https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Recreation/PoolGuidelines.aspx
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Notification of Landowner Election
AMENITY AUTHORITY COMMITTEE (AAC)

A Landowner Election will be held on Tuesday, November 5, 2024, for the
following Seats:

Village Community Development District No. 3
Village Community Development District No. 4

The Amenity Authority Committee advises the Village Center Community
Development District on matters relating to Amenity Facilities, Amenity Fees
and services related to Amenity Facilities and Amenity Fees north of CR 466.

For additional information or if you are interested in having your name placed
on the ballot for the 2024 Landowner Elections to become the representative
for your District, you must complete the Official Statement of Eligibility for the
Amenity Authority Committee and submit it to the District Clerk’s Office
between May 17, 2024, through June 14, 2024.   Applicants must be a
landowner and a resident of the District they are interested in representing.  
 
The form is available on the District website at Districtgov.org or can be
obtained by contacting Jennifer Farlow, District Clerk, at (352) 751-3939 or by
email at Jennifer.Farlow@districtgov.org.  

https://www.districtgov.org/
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District 8 will be holding a Public Hearing to discuss Amending and Restating
the Rule to Bring about Deed Compliance; specifically pertaining to the Deed
Compliance Hearing Officer presiding over public hearings for properties in
violation of their deed restrictions.

The Public Hearing will be held at the SeaBreeze Recreation Center, on May
17, 2024, at 11:00 am.

PUBLIC HEARING



Current Open Positions

Scan the QR code to apply online or visit 
DistrictGov.org > Departments > Human Resources

Hospitality  |  Stewardship| Innovation & Creativity | Hard Work

JOIN OUR TEAM!
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* Part time position

PUBLIC SAFETY

Firefighter/EMT
Firefighter/Paramedic

GOLF OPERATIONS

Staff Assistant- DPM

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

RECREATION & PARKS

Recreation Assistant *
Recreation Assistant- Fitness*

Outside Staff - Arnold Palmer*
Golf Staff Lead - Palmer Legends*
Golf Shop Sales Associate - Shallow Creek*
Outside Staff - Shallow Creek*
Outside Staff - Cane Garden*
Cleaner - Tierra Del Sol Golfing*
Tournament Support Associate*
Manager of Golf Operations
Outside Staff - Belle Glade*
Golf Shop Sales Associate - Nancy Lopez*
Assistant Golf Professional
Golf Shop Sales Associate - Glenview Golf*
Outside Staff - Glenview Golf*
Outside Staff - Southern Oaks Golf*
Golf Staff Lead - Bonifay Golf*
Golf Shop Sales Associate - Belle Glade Golf*
Golf Shop Sales Associate - Mallory Hill*
Outside Staff - Mallory Hill*

COMMUNITY WATCH

CUSTOMER SERVICE

Accounting Technician
Prorations

Dispatcher - FT 12-hr shifts 
      (6pm-6am & 6am-6pm)

Dispatcher - PT 8-hr shifts
      (6pm-6am & 6am-6pm)*

https://workforcenow.adp.com/mascsr/default/mdf/recruitment/recruitment.html?cid=c804bf4f-d461-4f38-861c-c50199110eeb&ccId=19000101_000001&lang=en_US


Administration 
352-751-3939

Email 

Bond Division
352-751-3900

Email

Budget
352-674-1920

Email

Community Standards
352-751-3912

Deed Compliance Email
ARC Review Email

Community Watch
352-753-0550

Email

Customer Service
352-753-4508

Email

District Clerk
352-751-3939

Email

Executive Golf Maintenance
352-674-1885

Email

Finance
352-753-0421

Email

Golf & Tennis Operations 
352-753-3396

Email

Human Resources
352-674-1905

Email

District Property Mgmt.
352-753-4022

Email
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Sign up here for 
e-notifications and 

never miss the 
District Weekly Bulletin!

CONTACT US

Public Safety
352-205-8280

Email

Purchasing
352-751-6700

Email

Recreation & Parks
352-674-1800

Email

Risk Management
352-674-1828

Email

Utility Billing
352-750-0000

 Email
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